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January 3. 2021 

The regular monthly meeting of local 45 took place on the above date via Zoom.  All officers and board 

members were present. 

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as amended by motion of Williams and Krasley. 

Bills in the amount of $9,975.91 were ordered paid upon of Krasley and Williams. 

The treasurer's report was approved upon motion of Gackenbach and Williams  

The business agent reported on his monthly activities which included conversations with both Allentown 

and Bethlehem recreation officials.  Accepted upon motion of Krasley and Danner 

President Yale appointed the following committees for 2021 

 By-Laws 

 Carol Yale. Matt Cascioli, Debbie Heiney, and Johanna Reisteter 

 Finance 

 Carol Yale, Don Hughes, Bob Williams, and Matt Cascioli 

 Scholarship 

 Deb Heiney Ken Krasley and Johanna Reisteter 

Cascioli talked about the Allentown and Bethlehem summer music programs.  Allentown will be a go and 

Bethlehem will not be funded this year. 

Cascioli spoke with the insurance agent we will begin our coverage when we resume live meetings at the 

Dar House in Bethlehem. 

Cascioli mentioned that we have not heard anything from Lehigh County regarding this year’s Quality of 

Life Grant. 

President Yale read a letter from local 802 addressed to the IEB requesting a delay in paying per capita 

dues this year. After a lengthy discussion of the pros and cons of such a letter the local will cosign the 

letter.  Motion by Krasley and Middlecamp.  

A discussion of what both the local and national has been doing during the pandemic was part of the 

discussion pertaining to the local 802 letter.  President Yale will send a letter to our members explaining 

these efforts. 
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The meeting minutes will be posted on our website so our members can read them if they choose. 

A discussion of safety precautions regarding the pandemic took place. The local will forward safety 

precautions developed by the symphonic services department of the AFM to our local groups. 

Life membership was discussed, and it was established that as long as a member continues yearly dues 

payments their life member requirements will not be affected. 

The following resignations were accepted upon motion of Kraley and Heiney: Nancy Bacak, Harry Koch, 

Pat Latshaw, Nancy Gross, Dan Braden, and Susan Spafford 

The meeting adjourned at 11:00 A:M upon motion of Krasley and Heiney. 

     Respectfully Submitted 

     Matthew Cascioli Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


